
 

 
 

July 12, 2024 

 
 
Mr. Michael Wich, Chair 
Internation Code Council Nominating Committee 



 

I served as a Technical Consultant to the National Association of State Fire Marshals and as a Fire 
Protection Engineer for the Safe Building Coordinating Council, working on the assessment of 
structural collapse issues with lightweight construction and the analysis of International Building 
Code changes impacting life safety of the public and emergency responders.  I served several years on 
the State of New Hampshire Building Code Review Board, New Hampshire Fire Prevention Society 
Board and the New Hampshire Association of Fire Chiefs Board.  I currently serve as the 
Secretary/Treasurer of the National Association of State Fire Marshals, am a member of the Society 
of Fire Protection Engineers Fire Service Subcommittee, a member of the FM Global Fire Service 
Advisory Group and the Chair of the International Code Council Fire Service Membership Council.   

Through my education and experience, I have learned to apply science and engineering principles to 
protect people, property and the environment.  I value the relationships across all building and fire 
safety professionals to achieve safe buildings. The aforementioned education, experience, skills, and 
knowledge will be strong assets to the ICC in the role of Board Member.  Thank you for your 
consideration and I look forward to the opportunity.   

Respectfully, 

 

 
Sean P. Toomey, P.E. 
State Fire Marshal 
 


